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Final  
 

National Park Service, Yankton, South Dakota                                              
Wednesday, February 8, 9:30 – 11:00 AM 

 
 
 
 
Attendees: 
 
Mike Koski (Trow) 
Dana Green (UEI) 
Scott Ellis (ENSR) 
Tyler Cole (NPS, O’Neil NE) 
Wayne Werkmeister (NPS, O’Neil NE) 
  
  
Meeting Objectives  
 
Keystone Project team representatives met with the National Park Service at Yankton, South 
Dakota to provide NPS with project updates, distribute and discuss the HDD crossing plan, and 
to discuss other issues or concerns that the NPS may have regarding the Project.   
 
Meeting Overview/Summary 
 
The project team provided a brief update and overview of the Project and began discussion on 
the Yankton HDD crossing.  
 
During discussion, NPS requested a frac-out contingency plan for the Missouri River crossing.  
Mike Koski agreed to provide an example to NPS. 
 
NPS asked whether geotechnical borehole information could be shared with USGS (is doing a 
study in the area) and Kaneb pipeline (to encourage Kaneb to drill the Missouri to replace the 
shallowly buried pipelines at the Yankton crossing).  Separately, the City of Yankton directly 
requested that Keystone share the drilling data because they want to drill additional 
groundwater wells on the north side of the river.  Mike Koski agreed to discuss sharing of 
information with TransCanada and will contact NPS and the City of Yankton with 
TransCanada’s response.  
 
The Dept. of State requested that the Coast Guard be contacted regarding the proposed 
Missouri River crossing.  There are no major issues expected that would concern the Coast 
Guard because of the HDD crossing.  NPS pointed out that there is a lot of boat recreational 
activity on the Missouri near the crossing point around July 4 and during Riverboat Days in late 
August.  NPS (Wayne Werkmeister) will provide Mike Koski with the contact information for the 
Coast Guard representative located in Kansas City.   

NPS recommended that Keystone contact the group that maintains the osprey hack site at the 
Yankton Paddlewheel Park to determine whether they intend to continue to use the hacking 
platform.  There are potential seasonal conflicts with summer construction at that location.  
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Action Items 
 
Keystone will provide NPS with an example of a frac-out contingency plan for the Missouri River 
crossing within 2 weeks 
 
Keystone will contact TransCanada to discuss geotechnical borehole information sharing with 
USGS and the Kaneb pipeline.  Mike Koski will respond to NPS and City of Yankton within 30 
days  
 
NPS (Wayne Werkmeister) will provide the contact information for the Coast Guard 
representative in Kansas City.  Keystone will contact the Coast Guard regarding the proposed 
Missouri River crossing  

Keystone will contact the group that maintains the osprey hack site at the Yankton Paddlewheel 
Park. ENSR will follow up within 30 days  
 
 

CONFIDENTIAL


